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UPCOMING UFI MEETINGS 

AND EVENTS ENDORSED BY UFI



UFI ICT Committee



Amsterdam (NL)
Sept. 16

UFI Executive Committee


Hanover (D)

Sept. 24

UFI Marketing Committee


Valencia (E)

Oct. 1
UFI and EMECA Waste Management 

Working Group


Lisbon (P)

Oct.10

UFI Exhibition Halls & 

Fairgrounds Committee

Lisbon
(P)

Oct. 11

69th UFI Congress and General Assembly 
Munich (D)

Oct. 23-25

UFI Executive Committee


Munich (D)

Oct. 23

UFI Steering Committee


Munich (D)

Oct. 23&25


UFI Africa Regional Chapter 


Munich (D)

Oct. 23

UFI Asia/Australasia/Middle East

 Regional Chapter 


Munich (D)

Oct. 23


UFI Europe Regional Chapter 

Munich (D)

Oct. 23

UFI Statistics & Transparency of Trade

 Fairs Exhibitions Committee 

Munich (D)

Oct. 23

UFI Business Management Committee
Munich (D)

Oct. 23

UFI Associations Committee


Munich (D)

Oct. 24

UFI-XM Training Workshops

Telesales



Lyon (F)

Nov. 12 

Press Relations



Lyon (F)

Nov. 13

Telesales



Leipzig (D)

Nov. 14

Press Relations



Leipzig (D)

Nov. 15

UFI Event Marketing &
 
Management Program

Cha-Am (TH)

Nov. 24 -Dec.1


XM Europe Winter Meeting (endorsed by UFI)Cannes (F)

Dec. 3-4

Int’l CEO Forum (ICF) (endorsed by UFI)

Cannes
 (F)

Dec. 4-6

IAEM (UFI Global Strategic Partner)
Orlando (USA)
Dec. 10-12

Global Council of Associations of 

the Trade Fair/Exhibition Industry
Orlando (USA)
Dec. 13
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Dear Member, Dear Reader,

This is the time of year when we each return to work with renewed energy and enthusiasm after a well-earned holiday break.  It is also an ideal time to take stock of our achievements and to look ahead to the opportunities presented in the future.  As it is just over a year since you selected me as UFI’s Managing Director, this seems an excellent occasion to review the current status and future direction of our organization.

The past year has been one of discoveries, financial difficulties, organizational restructuring and human resource changes at UFI Headquarters.  It has not been as straightforward as I expected.  But now I can tell you that the worst is behind us and adjustments should be completed before year’s end.   

I can confidently confirm our President’s July UFI INFO message that your UFI subscription fees will not be raised in 2003!   The financial statement  which you will review during the October UFI General Assembly in Munich will confirm this.  We have all worked together to achieve a solid financial basis from which to move forward.  Your exceptional 25% contribution was vital to our survival and I thank you for this support.  The budget I will present for approval for 2003 will be balanced.   I can assure you that it is based on realistic projections for our programs and operating costs during the next twelve months.  There are no more surprises ahead!

Now I can look forward to attacking the original mandate you gave me.  During our second year together I will be able to dedicate my efforts to the “New UFI”,  a term taken from the dictionary of wine connaisseurs.    I see my tasks as twofold:
-1.    Develop new opportunities and activities to expand UFI’s worldwide membership     

and
- 2.    Develop a strategic plan for UFI’s future and complement it with an intermediate-term business plan.

For the first task, I will build on several initial decisions which you made last October.  At that time you voted to open UFI to two new categories of members.  These are non-international exhibition organizers (the officially adopted term “national organizers”  strikes me as too rigid) and industry partners, including consultants, service providers and the press.  This intention to open UFI to new membership categories must now become a reality.  Unfortunately today’s UFI statutes are sometimes in contradiction with the wishes you have asked me to implement.  
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(continued)

As regards the Strategic Plan, I have been working with an independent consultant to prepare an initial broad outline for consideration.  At a meeting on September 13 in London, I will present this first draft to the Working Group created by the Steering Committee in July. (For more information on this Steering Committee Meeting, please 

see the next article.)  

This Working Group is composed of Ruud van Ingen (Utrecht and VP UFI Europe Chapter),  Tom Beyer (Stockholm and Chairman of the UFI Statutes and Internal Rules Committee), Sandy Angus  and myself.  The fruits of this reflection will be submitted to the UFI Executive Committee in Hanover on September 24.  Once this has been approved, a finalized  Strategic Plan, complementary Business and Action Plans will be prepared.  On a parallel track, a complete revision of the UFI statutes will be achieved to allow for the eventual changes to be implemented.  All of these documents should be submitted for approval to an Extraordinary General Assembly in 2003.    

Today we at UFI must work together to develop an organization adapted to the realities of globalization.  Permit me to make several observations which should be considered during our deliberations: 



-  Services to UFI members should be expanded.

-  UFI membership is not sufficiently representative of our industry.



-  For a global organization, UFI is far too weighted toward European interests. 

             

-  In the long-term, a lowering of UFI subscription fees should be considered.

             

-  A broader base of UFI members must contribute actively to the organization.


UFI is rich from its 77 years of existence and the participation of its members from 72 countries.   Your ideas and recommendations are welcome and needed if we are to create an organization which meets our industry’s needs in the future.  The time we invest in preparing the foundations of a “new” UFI today will ensure that our association is responsible, responsive and dynamic during the decades ahead. 

I look forward to working with you all to achieve this.

[image: image9.jpg]



Vincent Gérard

UFI Managing Director
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UFI Steering Committee Moves Ahead

The UFI Steering Committee meeting held in Geneva on July 1, brought the Board Members of UFI (Councilors) together in an animated review of the current state of financial affairs, program updates and General Assembly preparations.

Vincent Gérard, UFI Managing Director, reviewed the present state of finances, discussing the measures already enacted, and those planned during the next year that will put the association back on a solid financial basis.  There is no doubt that the major keys to this restructuring were significant reductions in UFI expenditures, the generous refinancing plan accepted by UFI Members in October 2001 (the so-called “special 25% contribution”), and the important rental concessions agreed by SCIFI, shareholder/owners of the UFI headquarter premises.   In addition, a full review of the accounting system revealed a significant back-log of several years of outstanding invoices which UFI has since been actively collecting.  Changes and major renegotiations with the UFI supplier base have also contributed to returning UFI to a more stable financial status.

The Steering Committee decided to take provisions for all outstanding debts during the fiscal year ending June 30, 2002, in order to approach the coming budget year and cash flow projections with a clear picture for the future.  In keeping with this aggressive financial approach, it was decided that any member who does not pay his annual subscription fee will be removed from UFI participation.  

The positive result of these measures is that no increase in UFI subscription fees is planned for 2003!

The Committee reviewed the applications received from new UFI member candidates.  By September 1, requests for consideration had been received for eleven new full memberships, four new shows submitted by existing UFI members and one association.  UFI is definitely an organization with a future.

As a step to adapting UFI to current industry needs and to opening the organization to wider participation in the future, the Steering Committee has requested that a small working group present proposals for a Strategic Plan to the UFI Business Management Committee for consideration.  This working group is composed of UFI President Sandy Angus, Tom Beyer (Stockholm) President of UFI’s Bylaws/Internal Rules Committee, Ruud van Ingen (Utrecht), and UFI Managing Director Vincent Gérard.  Once the strategic plan has been completed it will be submitted to the appropriate UFI bodies for approval.  The next major step will be to ensure a complete revision of the UFI Statutes and Internal Regulations to properly reflect these new policies.

One of the points of discussion during the Steering Committee meeting was the request by UFI’s President Sandy Angus that the statutes be modified to reflect the creation of a new position for a “UFI President-Elect”.  This post would be elected for a one-year period and would lead to an automatic election as UFI President thereafter.  The advantage of such a move would be to ensure a smooth transition and continuity at the top level of the UFI structure.  This recommendation was approved by the Steering Committee and related statutes will be presented to UFI members for approval.

After a proposal from Vincent Gérard, UFI Managing Director, that the UFI Congress be moved from October to December for the next two years and perhaps longer, the Steering Committee requested that the scheduling of the 2003 and 2004 UFI Annual Congresses be submitted to all UFI Members for consultation.  Currently the 2003 UFI Congress is proposed for Cairo, and the 2004 UFI Congress is proposed for Bangkok. 

The Steering Committee named Arie Brienen (Utrecht) as new Chairman of the UFI ICT Committee.  Annette Slotty (Munich) was chosen as new Chairman of the Exhibition Halls and Fairgrounds Committee and Juan Carlos Gomez (Madrid) as the Committee’s new Vice Chairman.  Each of these appointments is for a term of two years starting In Sept/Oct.2002.

In reviewing the current relationship with XM, the Steering Committee reviewed the results of this partnership to date.  Based on the results of the UFI-XM Asia Meeting the decision was taken to confirm this event in 2003.   At the request of the Steering Committee, UFI Headquarters was asked to survey members to determine their interest in developing this partnership in the future in Europe and continuing the joint Summer Seminar arrangement.  
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UFI’s Executive Education Program (EMMP)

Receives Worldwide Response

The recently launched Event Marketing and Management Program (EMMP) has been very well received by member companies of UFI and other organizations engaged in the international trade fair and exhibition sector.  The education program, which offers comprehensive postgraduate training to senior executives, seems to come at the right time to meet the growing internationalisation and specialization challenges of the trade fair sector. 

In cooperation with UFI, EMMP is developed and steered by internationally experienced Penwood Limited – Event Marketing and Management Resources, which handles the organization and coordination of the seminar. UFI and Penwood have already received more than 30 enquiries from companies in 18 countries since the program was launched.  Enquiries and requests to participate came from Thailand, where EMMP’s first seminar will be held, as well as a number of other Asian countries, Europe, the Middle East, South America, and Africa.  Clearly the program has attracted an international audience.

EMMP was developed in response to the growing international need for executive education programs in a sector whose standards differ greatly in the quality of services provided, managerial expertise and event profitability.  The seminar’s curriculum is based on a wide range of modular topics and combines relevant business administration subjects with practical service applications. The program is further structured according to the different stages of event development and preparation, including planning and promotion, operations, critical analysis and evaluation. 

The program’s high quality standard is secured by the knowledge and experience of professionally recognized speakers from leading universities, as well as senior executives in the event sector.  Successful participants will be awarded an UFI certificate, recognized internationally as a superior quality standard in the event and exhibition sector. 

EMMP’s first seminar focusing on the Asia, Australia and Middle East regions, will be held from 24 November to 1 December 2002 at the Imperial Lakeview Hotel & Golf Club Cha Am, Petchaburi Province, Thailand.

For additional EMMP information please go to www.ufinet..org  (activities/educational programs) or www.penwood-asia.com. 




UFI-XM Training Workshops

Due to some last minute cancellations,  the two UFI-XM Workshops, originally scheduled for September 2002, have been moved to new November dates in order to allow a maximum number of UFI members to participate.  The distinct character of a workshop is most beneficial to participants if there is a large enough group from which to develop an exchange of experiences and ideas.  These new dates will permit the creation of groups to ensure this opportunity. 

Exhibition Selling on the Telephone

Eurexpo                    Lyon               12 November 2002

Leipziger Messe        Leipzig          14 November 2002

Simon Naudi will lead the Workshop through the entire telephone sales process from initial introduction to closing.  The session will look at first impressions, buying motives, ways to “break the ice”,  uncover customer needs, handle objections and use closing sales strategies. Topics discussed include the psychology of selling, cold calls, controlling calls, and customer follow-up.

The program is targeted at sales staff who are looking to gain a greater understanding of telephone selling techniques and strategies that work in the exhibition industry.




Press-Relations for Exhibition Organisers

Eurexpo                        Lyon                     13 November 2002

Leipziger Messe           Leipzig                 15 November 2002

The objective of this Workshop will be to provide a forum for exhibition organisers to discover which elements work best to create effective PR campaigns for their respective exhibitions.

Simon Burton will lead detailed discussions covering: frequency of press releases, sponsorship of in-show features, compiling a press list, examples of creativity in practice and added-value exhibitor PR.
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69th UFI CONGRESS

The following preliminary program activities are open to UFI Congress Participants. All events take place at the International Congress Centre Munich unless otherwise stated.  Please note that additional activities are scheduled between Oct.23 & 25 which call for participation by UFI members only, and/or by UFI Committee members.  For the full program please visit the UFI website at www.ufinet.org.

Wednesday, 23 October

09:30-17:30
UFI  Congress registration and  welcome of participants
19:15
Get-together in the "Maximilianeum", the Parliament of the Free



State of Bavaria at the invitation of Messe München GmbH
Thursday, 24 October


09:15 - 09:45
Official Opening of the 69th UFI CONGRESS
09:45 - 11:15
Results of the Work of the UFI Business Management Committee



Prof. Dr. Klaus E. Goehrmann,




Chairman of the Committee



How to Influence Marketing Decision Makers?



Chairman: 
Prof. Dr. Klaus E. Goehrmann, UFI Vice-President;




Chairman of the Board, Deutsche Messe AG, Hanover;




President of the German Marketing Association


Speakers:
Frederik G.L. van Putten, Senior Vice-President




MAN Trucks, Munich



Dr.-Ing. Gunther Kegel, Managing Director




Pepperl & Fuchs GmbH, Automation Technologies
11:45 - 13:00
UFI Extraordinary Assembly and Ordinary General Assembly (UFI Members only) 

13:00 - 14:30
Lunch

14:30 - 14:45
Announcement of the results of the vote of the Extraordinary and Ordinary General Assemblies


14:45 - 16:30
Global Economic Trends


South East Asia: An Industry Overview in the Current Economic Climate




Michael Duck




Chairman, UFI Chapter for Asia / Australasia / Middle East:




Senior Vice-President, CMP Asia Ltd., Hong Kong


The Future of the U.S. Exhibition Industry - Flourish or Flounder?




Doug Ducate, President & CEO, CEIR (USA)



The Trade Fair Industry on the “old” continent - stagnation or threshold to a new age?




Dr. Hermann Kresse, CEO, AUMA (Germany)

19:30 
UFI 69th Congress Dinner
 in the “Kaisersaal” of the Royal Residence in Munich
Friday, 25 October 


09:15 - 0945
Presentation of new UFI Programs and Partnerships




Penwood Limited




UFI Cooperation Committee

09:45 - 11:45
Surviving in Uncertain Times



Major Phil Ashby QGM



Management of the Titanic: Lessons from a Shipwreck



Henry Lang




Founder of "L'Université de la Parole"

12:00

Closing Session of the 69th UFI Congress
12:45-13:15
Visit of the Messe Munich Fairgrounds

13:13
Lunch 
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Eigl:  Mr. Haddad could you please give us a brief appreciation of the role and importance of UFI to Members in the African Region?
El-Haddad:  As the most important international body dedicated solely to the trade fair/exhibition industry, UFI holds deep respect in the eyes of members in the African continent as the continent strives harder for a larger share of the international market.

UFI sponsored events have put the largely neglected continent on the map of the international exhibition industry. More and more organizers and hall owners are seeking membership with a main factor in mind: More international exposure and participation through having their events being UFI approved events.

To African members, UFI is a gateway for higher international involvement in Africa and visa-versa. UFI holds the meaning of true International or global standards in their eyes.

Eigl:  How is the originality of the African market reflected in the activities of UFI members as they approach their business activities?

El-Haddad:  The African market is one with special characteristics and that, without a doubt, reflects how the members approach their business activities. For example, the half-life of client / exhibitor relations in Africa is not becoming

shorter as is the case in more developed countries 






but rather is stable and continuous due to social and cultural factors that govern the Third World.

Also, business as usual is still done in more or less the traditional way: face-to-face. Websites are in many cases non-existent or are largely outdated. It is in the chapters’ effort and concern that the use of innovative technology be applied to all sectors of our industry. We believe in statistics and the continent is in strong need of accurate figures for better and more effective strategic planning. The 

R & D Departments chief task is the gathering of all relevant data concerning our industry.

Eigl:  Does the economic disparity of the region affect your UFI programs and events?

El-Haddad:  Yes absolutely, the stronger economies of the continent cannot at all be compared with those riddled with natural disasters and instability. On the other hand, you have politically stable countries in an economic recession as is reflected by almost the entire world. Here, I believe, we have a chance in the growth and advancement of the trade fair industry largely because our industry is one of the few that even during economic downturns has registered sustained growth. 

Moreover, Africa is one of the few regions where the exhibition industry has not reached the mature phase of its lifecycle meaning there is immense room for growth and opportunities.
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UFI’s Website Does It’s Job

UFI’s website has only been online since June 13 and already it has had almost 13,000 “visits”!  What is even more remarkable is that we have reached this many contacts during what are generally considered the “quiet” summer months.  So we know that our UFI website is definitely a winner.  The following table shows the visits to the UFI website during the month of August.
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We are delighted to see so many of you making good use of the site from a very practical perspective.  Over 30% of our UFI Members have already gone on-line to update information on event schedules and ensure that statistics and company data are accurate and timely.

But do you really know what this site can provide you?  Well here are just a few examples of what your UFI colleagues are using the site for - today!

√Many of you have already registered online for the 69th UFI Congress which is coming up next month.

√For those of you who attended the UFI-XM Summer Conference in Geneva, by accessing the site with your Seminar password you can immediately download speaker presentations.

√UFI Committee Members can register online to attend upcoming Committee meetings.

√Update your event statistical data online yourself!


√All UFI members can review the Minutes of past Committee Meetings.  You can also access the agenda and topics to be covered at future UFI meetings.

√When necessary, change corporate contact information so that your organization is easily accessible.

√Make sure your calendars for UFI approved events are current by updating them regularly.

√Enjoy free UFI Member access to the M+A data base.

As you can see a visit to  http://www.ufinet.org can serve you in many ways.  Click on and add it to your Favourites list today.  If you’ve forgotten your UFI Password, please contact Briac Le Moüel at briac@ufinet.org.  And be sure to share this site with your colleagues or provide us with their email addresses so that we can send them their own copy directly.  It’s an easy, efficient and inexpensive way to communicate information accurately.
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Two Key Industry Year-End Events

Endorsed by UFI

XM Europe Winter Meeting

Carlton Hotel, Cannes, France

December 3 & 4, 2002

This two-day programme “Profit and Show Launches in a Tough Economy for Exhibition Organisers’ has been developed to provide something for everyone involved in business development and finance within the exhibition industry.  The programme consists of two parts: 

· Profit Improvement Programmes for your Core Business: on the first day the focus will be on your existing business: how can you improve your business and increase your profit. Attention will be paid to revenue drivers and cost reduction items

· Best Practices for New Show Launches: on the second day the emphasis will be on your new business: how can you launch new exhibitions, improve your existing portfolio and make sure that the risk you take is a calculated risk.

The conference is chaired and organised by Mr. Håkan Gershagen, CEO of Exponova, Sweden..  Together with an excellent range of speakers, he will cover the following  topics: Creative Pricing and Value Added Service, Ad-Ons including Seminars and Conferences, Publishing, Stand packages and Sales Efficiency.

Speakers who have proven their success in starting new exhibitions from within their existing portfolio or by  developing market niches will bring their experience to bear.  Topics discussed are Umbrella Events, Support from Associations, How to set Milestones and Successful Show Launches.  Confirmed speakers include:

· Eric Everard, Artexis, Belgium

· Andy Center, Penton Media, UK

· Howard Klein, Reed Exhibitions, UK

· Gunnar Küchler, Advanstar, Germany

· Roel van Leeuwen, Suntec Integrated Media, Singapore

The XM Europe Winter Meeting provides excellent occasions for informal networking opportunities - and a visit to the south of France in December is another good incentive to profit from this conference opportunity!

For more information, please contact XM Europe by email info@xmeurope.com or by phone +31 30 662 18 38.




International CEO Forum (ICF)
Carlton Hotel, Cannes, France

4-6 December 2002

The International CEO Forum is an annual, invitation only, event specifically targeted for senior executives from the global industry to network and discuss strategic issues, industry trends, and opportunities for all forms of cooperation.

The primary objectives of the ICF include:

  -  To identify and discuss the challenges currently facing the industry

  -  To learn through presentations how some have dealt with these issues

  -  To discuss how to apply these lessons in one’s own operating environments

  -  To seek various forms of cooperation to help the participants expand their businesses

  -  To network with industry peers from around the globe
For additional information on ICF, you can visit the website http://www.internationalceoforum.com or you can directly contact the organiser:

NCH - PO Box 10 - 2501 CA 

The Hague - The Netherlands

Tel: +31 70 34 415 21/22

Fax: +31 70 34 750 71

E-mail: ceoforum@nchnl.nl
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News of UFI Members

UFI Member Institucion Ferial Alicantina of Spain announces the nominations of Modesto Crespo Martinez as President, Joaquin Andres Berenguer Ramirez as Executive Vice-President, and Alicia Ivorra Munoz as Managing Director.

Fiera Milano is taking steps to become the first quoted trade fair organiser.  The flotation should take place on the Milan stock exchange by the end of 2002.

The Portuguese Exhibition Association (AFP) has been created by  UFI members FIL, Exponor and Parques De Exposições (PEB). Jorge Cruz (PEB) is the President, Caldeira Santos (FIL) is Chairman of the General Assembly, and Jorge Reis (Exponor) is the Chairman of the Supervisory Board.

Manuel Teruel Izquierdo has been named President,

and Jose Antonio Vicente Barrallo, General Manager, of Feria de Zaragoza.

Stockholm International Fairs has agreed to continue the fairs of Sollentunamässen AB when the latter ceases its trade fair activities.


The Veneto Regional Government recently appointed Dr. Camillo Cametti as Commissioner of Veronafiere
The Hong Kong Airport Authority and the Hong Kong SAR Government are seeking a joint venture partner to develop an international exhibition centre at Hong Kong International Airport.  Current schedules call for the planned 100,000 sq.m. exhibition to open its first phase in 2005.

Scheduled for an opening in 2005, Rome authorities have announced plans for a new 210,000 sq.m fairground in the vicinity of Fiumicino Airport.

Changes have been announced at Bygg Reis Deg AS Oslo.  Halvard Gavelstad is CEO and Lars Lund is the Chairman replacing Narve Ludvigsen who retired last spring. 

European Major Exhibition Centres Association

     (EMECA) has elected Michael von Zitzewitz (Chairman of

 Managing Board OF its ne
the Managing Board of Messe Frankfurt) as its new President for a two year term.  He replaces Ruud van Ingen of Royal Dutch Jaarbeurs in Utrecht.  EMECA, formed in 1992, represents European centres whose hall capacity exceeds 100,000 sq.meters.

	




Global Meeting Strategies

for Exhibitions and Congresses

Business Week will publish in its October 28th International edition, 

a special advertising section on Exhibitions and Congresses in 

association with the Union des Foires Internationales (UFI).

Contact:

Nina Fuerst
T: + 49 69 33 999 267

F: + 49 69 33 999 246

nina_fuerst@businessweek.com
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DID YOU KNOW?


As a UFI member, you have the privilege of free-of-charge access to the M+A online database listing exhibitions worldwide.


�





Go online at www.ufinet.org and log into the UFI Members section for a direct hyperlink to access their database.























UFI Meeting Calendar


2002
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Munich, October 23-25, 2002
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